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The Practical Nursing program is still on a hiatus pending review and approval from the Guam
Board of Nurse Examiners. The faculty and administration of the program have worked diligently
on updating the curriculum. On May 21, 2018, the revised Practical Nursing program document
was approved through GCC's internal curriculum process. All relevant courses were also
updated during this reporting period. The College submitted its Annual Report (June 1, 2017-
June 30, 2018) to the Guam Board of Nurse Examiners on June 24, 2018.

The faculty and administration have been working closely with the recent graduates of the
program and continue to encourage them to take the NCLEX-PN exam. As of June 30, 2018,
twelve students from the 2017 graduates have taken the NCLEX-PN exam and all twelve
students passed on their first attempt, making our current pass rate at 100%. This is a significant
improvement as compared to 71% from the 2016 cohort. We are confident in the success of the
remaining students who will be taking the exam later this year, and we will continue to support
them.

The Nursing & Allied Health Department continues its efforts to contact students from previous
cohorts who have not taken the NCELX-PN exam to find out who we can assist them to be better
prepared. We also update our records on employment and educational status, as well as
industry affiliations.
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